COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, May 14, 2016
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Dr. Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Dennis B. Guerri, Vernice Cowell, Elise Fitzsimmons, Nancy J. Fishell and William F. Maier, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: None. 
Public Present:  Mr. Steve Rosenthal
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:00 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with the reading of the Open Meeting Law, Mr. Eldred seconded, hearing no opposition, Dr. Lerner dispensed with the reading. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk would record the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio distributed copies of the agendas to those in attendance. 
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None. 
2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting –
a. February 13, 2016 Meeting Minutes - Committee members read and reviewed. Minor grammatical errors are corrected. Mr. Maier made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, Mr. Taylor seconded the minutes are unanimously approved. 
b. March 12, 2016 Meeting Minutes- Committee members read and reviewed. Mr. Lerner corrected minor errors.  Ms. Cowell made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, Mr. Guerri seconded, the minutes are unanimously approved.   

c. April 9, 2016 Meeting Minutes - Committee members read and reviewed. Minor grammatical errors are corrected. Minutes are held until the end of the meeting.

d. April 30, 2016 Meeting Minutes - Committee members read and reviewed. Mr. Guerri made a motion to approve the meeting minutes as presented, Mr. Maier seconded, the minutes are unanimously approved.

3.  Dam Management - 
a. Lancelot Lake Phase II Tighe & Bond Engineering Assessment/Discussion - Dr. Lerner indicated that he forwarded Mr. Taylor's email to Tighe & Bond Inc. and that he has arranged for the chief Engineer to be present at the July meeting. Mr. Lerner also noted that the district received a certified letter from the Office of Dam Safety  (ODS), which set forth deadlines for the Phase II study. He noted that the ODS in response to the engineer’s request had subsequently granted the district an extension until the end of September for the report.
b. Lancelot Lake Property Acquisitions/Easements STATUS - Mr. Ronzio stated that he spoke with Attorney Goodman who reported that she had called Mr. Ed Gibson, the Town Administrator, left a message and is currently awaiting his return call. Dr. Lerner briefed the committee on the Angelini property line adjustment status. He explained that he has had several recent discussions with the Angelinis who seemed to be concerned about liability issues. Mr. Lerner stated that at this point he couldn’t precede any further until the Angellini's get back to him.
c. Lancelot EAP Status Update - Mr. Eldred stated that he has had a very difficult time trying to get ahold of Mr. Tim Sullivan the town’s Emergency Management Director. Committee members discussed the local emergency contact page and its implementation. 
d. Ms. Fitzsimmons questioned when the Little Robin Spillway modifications would be completed. Dr. Lerner responded that the contractor Craig Tighe of Tighe Construction had reported that he would initiate the repair as soon as the weather cooperated and water levels in the lake dropped sufficiently to allow him to do the work. 
3. Lake Management – 
a. Beach Water Testing -Mr. Maier reported that beach water testing is schedule to begin. It will commence one week prior to Memorial Day weekend and will continue through Labor Day weekend. Dr. Lerner and Mr. Maier confirmed the posting notification procedure if an issue regarding exceedance arises. Committee members discuss the protocol when bathing water quality issues are reported. Mr. Maier stated that Housatonic Basin and Sampling sample collection normally takes place on Wednesday. The samples are analyzed within twenty-four hours on Thursday and he is notified either late Thursday or early Friday morning. Dr. Lerner stated that the Town of Becket Board of Health is legally responsible for posting beach closings signage. Dr. Lerner reiterated that while he is no longer on the BOH that he believed the BOH would continue the process that they initiated last year, as it seemed to work very well. Ms. Cowell stated that she will post the information on the website as soon as she receives it.
b. Water Quality & Nuisance Vegetation - Mr. Maier stated that he has talked with the new Conservation Agent hired by the Town. He explained that many things regarding surveys and treatment are in the discussion stage and that he will prepare a more detailed report for the July meeting. Mr. Maier read aloud a letter that he drafted which he would felt should be posted at every beach in Sherwood Forest regarding the removal of nuisance weeds. Committee members without a vote unanimously approve posting Mr. Maier's letter.
c. Excalibur Treatment – Mr. Maier also reported that Excalibur Lake has been treated for bladder wart and this treatment will be repeated again in 2 weeks.

5. Beach and Boat Management
a. Beach/Dam Mowing - Plan for Summer of 2016 Revisions – Mr. Rosenthal reported that mowing will begin in May weather permitting. 
b. North Beach - Abandoned Boat Removal - Dr. Lerner and Mr. Rosenthal reported they met with the boat owner who accepted responsibility and agreed to remove the vessel by the end if the month.
6. Property Acquisitions / Donations
a. Angelini - Property Transfer Status – Previously discussed.

b. Jekot - Lancelot Inlet Easement - Mr. Ronzio stated that Attorney Goodman had drafted is still awaiting a response. 
c. Wheeler - Fireside Lane Easement - Mr. Ronzio stated that Attorney Goodman had is still awaiting a final response from Mr. Wheelers attorney but on the advice of counsel has included an article in the district’s Annual District Meeting warrant.

c. Dry Hydrants – Dr. Lerner indicated that since the Conservation Commission must be involved the hydrants would not be installed until the town completed the proper filings with the commission. Thus this is still an ongoing work in progress.
7. Annual & Special District Meeting Warrants - Mr. Lerner noted that Garrett Printing reported they have completed the job and mailed out the information to the proprietors via first class mail.
8. Website – Ms. Cowell reported that forwarded invoices for the website expenses to the clerk/treasurer for reimbursement.  She indicated that she received an email about an issue on Prince John Drive, which was intended for the Road District. She noted she would call the resident to let him know that the information was forwarded to the proper officials. 
9. Any other business to come before the Committee – None. 
10. Opt-Out Requests & Procedural Revisions - Mr. Ronzio stated that he hand delivered an opt-out letter/packet to Ms. Besanceney’s. He indicated he re-explained the full opt-out procedures and what needed to be done to complete her new opt-out requests. 
11. Public Input - Mr. Rosenthal stated that the committee should think about discussing the form of the current proxies. He indicated that there may be some procedural confusion about the process  and he  would like to suggest options that may be considered. Mr. Lerner thanked Mr. Rosenthal for bringing this up now, however he felt this would be best taken up next year.
12. Review Correspondence - Read and reviewed. Mr. Ronzio stated that they received a letter from Cain, Hibbard and Myers PC and that the firm is in the process of correcting some billing issues, which will likely produce a credit for the Lake District. 

13. Warrants #12 FY2016 - Dr. Lerner reviewed the obligations. Ms. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Eldred seconded; unanimously approved.
Committee members reviewed, corrected and approved the April 9, 2016 minutes that had been previously tabled. 

Adjournment - Mr. Maier made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Fishell seconded. Unanimously approved. The meeting is adjourned at 11:27 AM.

Schedule: Next meeting Saturday, June 11, 2015 at 10:00 AM.
Respectfully submitted,
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